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What a busy time of the year, both in our  

personal and professional lives! Thanksgiving 

is over, Christmas is fast approaching, and 

hopefully we are all looking forward to the 

New Year.  I believe this is also the time of 

the year to give thanks. Thanks to our riders 

because without them there is no need for us. 

Thanks to our employees because without 

them we could not continue to provide a ser-

vice that is so vital to our communities. 

Thanks to all of the help that we receive from our Regional FTA office 

in Kansas City and the staff at the Office of Public Transit in Ames. 

Thanks to all of the IPTA members who participate in our organization 

with the goal of working together for what is best for all. Thanks to the 

IPTA board and committee members who find the time to take on the 

extra responsibilities for the benefit of our association. Thanks to our 

IPTA Director Bev, for her dedication and hard work in keeping our as-

sociation rolling. And last but certainly not least, a big thank you to our 

families. They are the ones that are there when we voice our frustrations 

when things may not be going right. In ending, there are a lot of people 

and things that we should be thankful for, but I think you also need to 

find time to pat yourself on the back for the great job you are doing in 

guiding your agency in a service that is so important to the lives of 

many. 

 

Happy Holidays, 

Mark Little, IPTA President 

From the Presidentõs Desk 

IPTA Legislative  

Meeting 

January 30-31, 2013 

Hotel Fort Des Moines 

 

HIRTA Training  

February 12-15, 2013 

Urbandale, IA 

 

IPTA Annual  

Meeting & Roadeo 

June 19-22, 2013 

Gateway Hotel 

Ames, IA 

 

 

CTAA Conference 

June 2-7, 2013 

Albuquerque, NM 

 

Transit Midwest  

Conference 

(Region 7) 

August 4-6, 2013 

Intercontinental Hotel 

Kansas City, MO 
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Another Year and More Changes for HIRTA  

 

Itôs been another busy year at HIRTA Public Transité.  

 

We are now providing transit services directly in Jasper and Story 

County and the City of Pella, so within the past year, we went from 

a 2 person office to having 48 employees.  

 

HIRTA also moved our Administrative office, which had been lo-

cated in the Des Moines Airport for many years, to a new office 

building located in Urbandale. We also have small satellite offices 

for drivers and dispatchers, in each county where HIRTA has em-

ployees. Moving is never easy, and no matter how much one pre-

pares, there are always things that canôt be found and boxes that are 

hiding in the closet still waiting to be unpacked. Still, this is a big-

ger, more accessible office and we have made ourselves at home.  

 

Another big change is we implemented RouteMatch software region-wide as of July 1, 2012. This will allow us to better 

monitor our Contracted Providers, as well as, provide more efficient operations, especially with the use of the optimizer 

feature. Thanks to a small but dedicated staff and helpful people at RouteMatch, we were able to work through all the 

challenges that come with installing a new software program.  

 

We also have a Jeremy Johnson-Miller, as our Mobility Coordinator, and he has been a huge asset to HIRTA and the 

communities we service. In the first 6 months with HIRTA we attribute almost 700 additional rides to him getting out in 

the community promoting transit services.  He also tracked that he made 810 contacts within in the community, includ-

ing Human Service and Transit related meetings and attending over 78 meetings in 6 months. Now thatôs a lot of net-

working.  He is helping expand services in one county one night a week to operate until 9pm. He has helped develop a 

county-wide survey to include questions about transit, and he is currently working a Mobility Matter Workshop for Cen-

tral Iowa to be held in May, 2013. Jeremy is a doer, and he thrives on being out in the community developing relation-

ships and making sure transit is at the forefront of decisions.  

Working at HIRTA has been interesting and challenging and a lot of fun. I look forward to all that 2013 will bring our 

way including a pilot program for Galaxy tablets which we hope to launch early next year.  

For more information check out our website: www.ridehirta.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of my favorite motivational people of all times is Zig Ziglar and I thought this quote from him is very fitting in light 

of Map21 and the unknowns of public transit right now:   

 

Expect the best. Prepare for the worst. Capitalize on what comes 

February 12 - 15, 2013 

HIRTA is sponsoring NTIôs Orientation to Transit Procurement , a three 

and a half-day foundational course which will overview transit procurement 

and "best practices" for contract procurements by FTA grantees.  

Register at:  http://www.ntionline.com/courses 

http://www.ridehirta.com
http://www.ntionline.com/courses
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Since we are now passed the elections and know which parties will be running the House, Senate 

and the Administration (in other words no changes happened) we can look to 2013 and a new 

Congress. 

 

Yes we will see some changes in who runs what committeeôs and who we will have to work with 

in the coming two years but it will be around the first of the year probably before we know exactly who will be running 

which sub-committeeôs that we will be working with. 

 

Why is that important at this time?  Itôs because this last Congress only did an 18 month transportation authorization bill 

which actually is good for us due to the way they also gutted the transit bus section of their bill. 

 

We need to start now on working on developing a program to educate the members of the Committeeôs and sub-

committeeôs that will be writing those bills so they understand the devastating effect of what the last Congress has done 

for bus transit systems in America by taking its funding and moving it to the rail transit systems. 

 

We will be doing that by working with the Iowa DOT, our congressional delegation and the members of the legislative 

committee of IPTA and other interested groups around the country. 

 

This last year from MAP21 Iowa only received about 2 million dollars of federal 5309 funds under the authorization bill 

passed by Congress this last year when in past years you have gotten about 3 to 7 million dollars for capital funding.   

Iowa each years is putting about 50 to 60 million dollars a year in the transit trust fund and we only receive less then 

50% in the past and with this bill I am guessing that will drop to 30 to 40% for the next two years.  This is not accept-

able and must not continue. 

 

Iowa has about $98 million in needs to replace part of the 1,600 bus vehicles in Iowa and that is just to replace those 

buses that are beyond the FTA useful life cycle. 

 

If this continues Iowaôs bus fleet will again revert back to being the number one oldest fleet in the nation down from the 

3rd or 4th oldest we are at now. 

 

Due to Congressôs reauthorization bill that was passed for the next two years you will see only about the $2 million  

dollars a year for bus replacement monies statewide each year for the next two. 

 

So as I said itôs important that we start now to start working with other state associations and transit systems from across 

the country to identify those systems and states that are going to be in the same shape as ours.  As you are talking to oth-

ers from around the country start letting them know of your concerns for the bus systems and funding and have them 

start working with the Congressional members to educate them on how devastating this last authorization bill was to the 

future of bus transit in America. 

 

As the year progresses next year we will be asking for your support in helping working with others in other states to 

help us change the next authorization bill which will be started on shortly after this Congress takes up.  So please plan to 

help us help you! 

 

 

Washington Update  

   

By Ed Redfern  
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IPTA Mid -Year Meeting  
 

November 14 - 16, 2012  

Sheraton · West Des Moines, IA 

Michelle McEnany presents 

Larry Meyer on his retirement 

form Waterloo MET 

Cindy Terwilliger and Logan 

Daniels, FTA Region 7, presenting 

FTA updates  


